
 
 

RELEVANT INFORMATION 

December 29, 2022 
 

Changes in the shareholding structure of BHI  

 

BAC Holding International Corp. (“BHI”), in compliance with current legal provisions regarding 

disclosure information, notifies investors and the general public that, according to the record in BHI 

shareholders' book, the following relevant change in the shareholding structure of BHI occurred: 

Shareholder Common Shares Acquired Percentage of Common 

Shares Acquired 

Dalari S. de R.L. 7.011.269.988 16.22% 

Femisal S. de R.L. 16.150.891.160 37.37% 

 

This modification in the shareholding structure was registered in the BHI shareholders' book on 

December 29, 2022 by Deceval S.A., as the manager of the shares and the BHI shareholders' book.  

It is reported that this variation in the shareholding structure of BHI occurred as a result of the 

execution of several spin-off and merger operations of BHI shareholders. 

The registration of the variations in the shareholding structure indicated above, does not imply a 

change in control over BHI. 

 

Without further ado, subscribe; 

 

 
Daniel Pérez Umaña 
Secretary of the Board of Directors 
 



 


